
Newsletter   Friday 26th March 

  Hart Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

 
Dear Parent and Carer,  

A year ago this week, we closed our doors to the majority of children not knowing how long for and what lay ahead. 
Masks, social distancing, restrictions, remote learning, bubbles, isolation, track and trace have now become part of our 
daily lives. This term has been ‘a term of 2 halves’ and the transition from remote learning to the full return of pupils 
was seamless. Throughout the year our pupils have adapted to these changes unbelievably well and I would like to, 
once again, thank the pupils, staff and community have supported the school throughout the pandemic. Last Easter 
holidays, school opened its doors to vulnerable pupils and pupils of critical workers. With the anticipated slight relaxation 
of the social distancing rules on the 29th March we are hopeful that all our pupils families and staff can enjoy a little 
spring sunshine and an Easter break whilst being hopeful that the end is in sight. May I take this opportunity to wish you 
all a happy Easter with your families.  
 
Take care and have a little fun 
 
Mrs Hill 
 
 

Hart Family News 
 
We are pleased to welcome back Mrs Thompson (SENDCo) from her maternity leave 
 

 

 

 

 

Summer Assessments and Curriculum 
 
Your Child’s Learning for Summer Term Assessments have taken place and we will strive to ensure that any gaps in 
learning are filled whether by bespoke provision in the classroom or sessions beyond the school day. If we are able to 
provide sessions beyond the school day your child’s class teacher will contact you directly discuss the aim and purpose of 
the session. 
The knowledge that will be covered in the Summer 1 Term is described on the Knowledge Organisers. These have been 
emailed to you but are also available on the school website on The Hart Curriculum page. 
 
 
 

Comic Relief  
 
Thank you for your donations. We raised a total of £128 which is fantastic! 
 
 

Swimming Reminder 
 
Reminder to Year 5 and 6 parents and carers that swimming will be commencing on Friday 16th April. This will now be 
taking place for a period of 9 weeks and will take us up to the 18th June.   
 
 
 

Symptomatic Pupils and Positive Cases 
 
Any children showing symptoms of COVID should book an appointment for a PCR test immediately and must NOT come onto 
the school premises. School cannot accept a lateral flow test results for children. Thank you for your support.  
Hart Primary School has followed Government guidance and will close for the Easter Holidays. We are committed to continue to 
work into the Easter holidays in order to receive notification of any positive test results that may impact upon the pupils and 
staff in our schools, in order to support our communities. We therefore ask that if your child develops symptoms and receives a 
positive Covid result that you follow the guidelines below. 
 1) If a child develops symptoms within 48 hours of last being in school AND they test positive, please email the school on the 
info email address below. 
 2) If a child is taken for a test without symptoms and they test positive AND they were in school 48 hours or less before they 
were taken for a test, then please email the school on the info email address below 
info.hart@nllt.co.uk  
 
If a child shows symptoms 48 hours after being in school and tests positive, or your child has no symptoms but has a test more 
than 48 hours after finishing school on the 26th March and tests positive, please contact Test and Trace in the usual way. If 
school are notified of a positive case that impacts upon anyone in school as a close contact, an email will be sent to parents to 
notify them. Please ensure that you check your email inbox. We also ask that parents inform school via info.hart@nllt.co.uk of 
any other positive tests that take place in the holidays that will impact on the return of a pupil on 12th April.  

 

Email: info.hart@nllt.co.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @hartprimaryschool 

Award Winners  

 

 

Rainbow NLLT Award 
 EYFS: Amelia Allen/Arabelle Gravett 

Y1/2 Jacob Carter/Rubin Towell 
Y3/4 Charlie Douglas/Lewie Ferguson 

Y5/6 Darcey Rennie/Penri Stoker 

 
Citizenship 

EYFS: Emilia Sharp/Melody Gresa 
Y1/2 Teddy Aldeek/Frankie Stokes 

Y3/4 Kuzey Sert/Amelia Turner 
Y5/6 Isaac Bage/Olivia Fewster 

 
Golden Quill  

EYFS: Nola Gilbraith/Rudyard Nicolson 
Y1/2 Reme Pearson/Abigail Burns 

Y3/4 Morgan Campbell-Crosbie/Monty Deer 
Y5/6 Phoebe Cooper/Holly Cooper 

 

Maths Award 
EYFS Tommy Harrington/Reeva Star Pearson 

Y1/2 Noah Graham/Amelia Laybourn 
Y3/4 Adrian Britcliffe/Harley Lewandowski 

Y5/6 Penri Stoker/Luke Wilkinson 

 

PICK UP AND DROP OFF TIMES  
 
EYFS:  
08:55-9:05 for learning to commence at 09:05 
Pickup : 15:05              
 
YEAR 1/2 
08:55–09:05 for learning to commence at 
09:05 
Pickup : 15:15 
 
YEAR 3/4 
08:50-08:55 for learning to commence at 
08:55 
Pickup:14:55 
 
YEAR 5/6 
08:45-08:50 for learning to commence at 
08:50 
Pickup 14:50 
 
PLEASE NOTE IF YOU ARE LATE PICKING 
YOUR CHILD UP YOU MAY BE CHARGED FOR 
THE PICK UP SUPPORT SERVICE 

mailto:info.hart@nllt.co.uk

